
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town Branch Stream Restoration project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the Town of Leesburg, Virginia, located at 25 West Market Street, 

Leesburg, VA 20176. 

 
The funding would be used to improve an existing stream channel that is experiencing significant erosion 

being carried downstream. The funding is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will aid the 

Town of Leesburg in meeting its Chesapeake Bay Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) requirements to 

lower the amounts of nitrogen, phosphorus, and sediment being transported to the Bay. 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by Title VI of the Clean Water 

Act, 33 U.S.C. 1381 et seq. 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

                         

Jennifer Wexton 

Member of Congress 


